
MINUTES OF THE 
MAY 4, 2021 BUDGET HEARING 

OF THE ROAD DISTRICT OF SUGAR GROVE 
KANE COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

 
 

PUBLIC HEARING OPENING:  Supervisor Rowe opened the public hearing 
at 6:02PM.  

 
ROLL CALL was taken.  Present were:  Supervisor Tom Rowe, Clerk Phil Silagi, 

Trustees James Baker, Jon Bobbe, Marion Bond, and Jerry Elliott, Road 
District Commissioner Doug Musser, and Assessor Curt Karas.  

 
ALSO PRESENT:  Bill Collins and Lewis Medina.  
 
 
BUDGET & APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE #2021-2 FOR THE SUGAR GROVE 

TOWNSHIP ROAD DISTRICT:  Supervisor Rowe stated that the budget is 
as approved in the tentative budget with one exception. Road 
Commissioner Musser explained that there was an error in line item 599 
contracting. The amount recorded was $8,000, which should have been 
$80,000, the amount that was estimated necessary for the Barnes Rd. 
culvert replacement project. Supervisor Rowe asked for comments 
regarding Ordinance #2021-2 appropriating for all road purposes of Sugar 
Grove Township Road District, Kane County, Illinois, for the fiscal year 
beginning April 1, 2021 and ending March 31, 2022.  The Ordinance reflects 
appropriations of $86,297 in the General Road Fund, $1,363,318 in the 
Permanent Road Fund, $0.00 in Motor Fuel Tax, and a Payroll Service Fee 
of $250 with total appropriations of $1,449,865. After discussion Supervisor 
Rowe asked for a motion to approve Budget & Appropriation Ordinance 
#2021-2 for the Sugar Grove Township Road District which was made by 
Trustee Elliott and seconded by Trustee Bobbe. Trustees Baker, Bobbe, 
Bond and Elliott, and Supervisor Rowe voted aye. 0 nays. Motion carried. 

 
 
CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING:  Trustee Elliott motioned, Trustee Baker seconded 

the motion, and the Board unanimously approved adjourning the Road 
District Public Hearing at 6:11pm.   

 
 
  
 
 
 
 


